Dear Natalie
 
To answer your questions:
 
1. Why doesn't SEF offer savings services? – Two main reasons (1) Regulation – we would have to obtain a banking license.  These are not easy to come by and also require a really large amount of capital.  (2) Because of South Africa’s relatively very high labour costs and high rate of violent crime it is very expensive to collect small savings deposits or to allow small savings withdrawals, especially in rural areas.  It may also be noted that the Post Bank and commercial banks do offer reasonable (“reasonable” not “good”) access to savings facilities for the poor.
 
2. How would SEF use additional donated funds?  Our first priority is actually for the training program.  This is something we really want to work on but have so far been unsuccessful in raising funding. 
 
I am always conscious, however, of the need to grow our loan capital.  From the projections you will have seen that the debt:equity ratio reaches 3.6:1 by June 2011 – that’s getting really close to the 4:1.  If we don’t achieve the surplus in that year that we currently project to attain or if we grow faster than anticipated then we may well exceed the 4:1.  So growing our equity is always important.
 
(I don’t recall where the figure of $4m in equity which you mentioned came from.  All I can think is that I may have been illustrating our total equity needs as opposed to how much additional equity we need now.  Sorry, I just don’t remember this well.)
 
 
3. Is there a reason you aren't borrowing more right now? Do you require additional equity to borrow against?   No, borrowing is not currently constrained by equity.  The amount which we borrow is driven by our growth plans.  This year is a bit of a consolidation year for us so while we are increasing borrowings this will just be in line with our growth plans.
 
4. The 'true' repayment rate – see the attached document “03 true arrears.xls”
 
5. Selection of clients in 2007 income survey – please see the attached “Extract from draft PPI Pilot Summary”.
 
6. Drop-Out study – During the teleconference last month I had mentioned that I would try to send you two reports of client exit studies which we have done.  I was struggling to find a copy of the 2007 report but I now have it.  This is attached.
 
Please don’t hesitate to send any more queries.
 
Cheers
 
John
